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Dear Council Members, 
 
I am following up on the issue you received nearly 300 emails about this week - Chapter 329 of the Acts 
of 1987. 
 
I respectfully urge the City Council to vote to accept the authority granted to you under that Act. This 
change in the school budget procedure would benefit our system long term by strengthening the ability of 
our whole city government to support schools.  Other Massachusetts towns that have Chapter 329 on 
the books include Cambridge, Waltham, Framingham, Salem, Greenfield, Amesbury, Easthampton, and 
Pittsfield.  
 
I know the mayor has expressed her concerns about this but please remember - this would only give the 
City Council the option to accept an alternative budget.  If all relevant parties - SPS, the School 
Committee, and the City Council- were to agree proposed funding was not sufficient, you are going to 
want to be able to fix that. 
 
In her memo on Tuesday, the mayor emphasized that the schools are one of many departments in our 
city and do not deserve special treatment.  That is false.  The education of our children must be our city’s 
top priority.  That is why the Massachusetts legislature passed the Act almost 40 years ago- schools are 
unique and deserve extra consideration.  It is imperative that the Council take this opportunity to make 
the school budget process more democratic.  Our city has shown courage and conviction in standing up 
to President Trump’s threats to our democratic values. That’s why it’s particularly troubling to see a 
reluctance to heed the collective voice of constituents and their elected representatives when it comes 
to sharing control of the school budget.  
 
This year, a clear gap emerged between what our educators—those who work most closely with our 
students— identified as necessary (a 10% increase in funding), and what the mayor originally proposed 
(a 5% increase).  The budget set forth by the School Committee last night is better than that, but still falls 
short of what our trusted professionals say they need. 
 
Empower SPS in future years to design a budget that reflects the true needs of our students and 
educators. Let us see what is possible when our schools are given the opportunity to lead—and commit 
to directing any available discretionary free cash toward supporting their vision. 
 
I urge you to move forward with adopting Chapter 329 so that our schools budget is not dictated by one 
person. 
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-Abby Hare  
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